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Yyyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
DRAFT 05/07//2009 
FINAL – 05/14/2009
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

April 23, 2009
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1. The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:02 p.m.  President, Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.  Board Members present:  Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria Saenz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Mr. Daniel Castillo was absent. 

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, Ms. Saenz read the Mission Statement. 

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:

           Supt. Nava introduced Mr. Carrasco, Desert View Elementary School Principal.  The Desert View Elementary School Ballet Folklorico performed two dance numbers.  

           Larry Sedillo, Mesquite Elementary Teacher, informed the Board of the inauguration of the Mesquite Environmental Park on May 5, 2009 at 9:00 a.m.  This project has been worked on by Mr. Sedillo and students from Mesquite Elementary.

           Supt. Nava commended Mr. Sedillo for the work he has done on the 

           Mesquite Environmental Park.
           Supt. Nava announced that Special Olympics will be on Saturday, April 25th at Gadsden HS.  She also announced that the Reading Association will be meeting at NMSU Corbett Center on Saturday at 8:00 a.m. 
           Supt. Nava shared a story with the Board about a young man she met while at UNM Hospital for a check up.  The young man, a Santa Teresa H.S. graduate, is the number one resident at UNM Hospital.
           Supt. Nava announced that Rebecca Watson was awarded a one    time $6,000.00 Daisy Gray endowment scholarship from NMSU College of Education.  She is also receiving the Regents Scholarship from NMSU for tuition and fees in the amount of $4,000.00 per year.  Total awarded $22,000.00.  Rebecca is a Special Olympics coach and could not be present.        
           Joe Hinojosa, Fine Arts Coordinator elaborated on how the monies requested on the Fine Arts Application are used.  Most of our elementary schools have a Ballet Folklorico group and the possibility of a Folklorico Festival in the works.  A mariachi group at Santa Teresa M.S. will be financed through the Century 21 grant.

Supt. Nava announced that the Regional Workforce Development Group received stimulus money and will have three thousand slots for work paying 17-24 year olds $7.55 per hour and students 14-17 years old paying them to attend summer school (i.e.: PREP program) A job fair will be held at Gadsden H.S.  Students will need to bring proof of income and their social security card.  This will cover not only our area but the Anthony, TX, Canutillo and El Paso area.  

Supt. Nava said that a proposal for the Space Port monies, about $700,000.00 to $800,000.00 for GISD, will be placed on the upcoming agenda.  These monies can be used to enhance science activities for grades 6 – 12.  A county wide committee will be established with five members from each school district serving on the committee.

	President’s 
Report
	 B. President Viramontes thanked the Ballet Folklorico students for coming to GAC to perform their dances.  She thanked Mr. Sedillo and all who were involved for the work on the Mesquite Environmental Park; she has seen the progress from when they first started working on the park.   Mrs. Viramontes said that the board members had attended a regional board meeting in Hatch on Wednesday.  She will be president for Region VII NM School Boards Association; there are 8 school districts in the region.  President Viramontes said that everyone would be busy attending graduation ceremonies during the upcoming weeks.  She attended a wellness response team at GMS.  This program will be used as a sample for the district.  Mrs. Viramontes announced the Art Show on Sunday, May 3rd at GMS from 2 – 5 pm and the Special Olympics will be held Saturday, April 25th at GHS 8:30 a.m.  She stated the PAC meeting on May 12th will be at North Valley Elementary and are very informative.   Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the two Family Career Community Leaders of America Students going to nationals’ competition. 

	Board Member’s Reports
	           Vice-President Ford said he attended the Region VII Board meeting which he found was well attended and very informative.  He enjoyed the presentation on the budget was done by Mr. Cuddy, from Cuddy & McCarty Law Firm and Las Cruces Superintendent Rounds.  Mr. Ford said he would be attending a Wellness Response Program presentation at Chaparral M.S.   He said Chaparral was anticipating and preparing for the end of the school year.  
           Mrs. Huerta thanked Mr. Hinojosa for his departments’ endeavors to have a Ballet Folklorico at all of the elementary schools.  She thanked all of the parents for their hard work and extra efforts in their child’s extra curricular activities.    Mrs. Huerta thanked Mr. Sedillo for his work on the park.  Mrs. Huerta also attended the regional board meeting, which she always finds quite informative.        

     Secretary Saenz thanked Mr. Carrasco, principal from Desert View Elementary for bringing the Ballet Folklorico to perform, saying       it was important to keep culture in our programs.  She thanked Mr. Sedillo recalling when work on the Mesquite Environmental Park first started.  Ms. Saenz said she had attended the Regional Board meeting and the presentation on the budget done by Mr. Rounds was very informative; also present was Representative Andy Nunez.  
     Mr. Castillo – Absent 

	Student Representative
	   D.   Student Representative - None

	Personnel Report
	  E.   The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no   action required.                                                  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Consent                  Agenda

	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Open Forum      
	6.  Open Forum -  none                                        

	 
	7.  Action Items:     

	Anthony Charter School use of GISD Portables
	     A.  Mr. Ford a motion to approve the Anthony Charter School use of GISD portables.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	La Union Elementary- Request for Uniformly Dressed 
	     B.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the request by La Union Elementary to be a Uniformly Dressed School.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Chaparral High School Pre-K Center, Construction Phase I
	     C.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Chaparral High School Pre-K Center, Construction Phase I.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Approval of Audit Report for Fiscal Year 2005-2006
	     D.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Audit Report for Fiscal Year 2005-2006.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Reprioritize the 2009-10 PSCOC Application
	     E.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reprioritize the 2009-10 PSCOC Application.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Monthly Budget Report, March 31, 2009 


	A. Steve Suggs, Associate Superintendent for Finance provided the Board with the March 31st Budget Report which was submitted to the New Mexico Public Education Department.

	 Closed Session 
	9.    Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:58 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:59 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.                        
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